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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

1BCOUNCIL MINUTES
2B Eastpointe Public Library
February 11, 2010
I. The meeting was called to order by Tammy Turgeon at 9:36 a.m. at the Eastpointe Public Library.  
Present:
  Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), 

Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Blakely (Lenox), Harper (Romeo), Valade (Roseville), 

Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Conklin (Shelby), Turgeon (Sterling Heights), Henderstein (Warren),

 Frezza, Radcliffe, (SLC) 



Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), Worrell (Mount Clemens), 





Graham (Ray), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica), Woodford (SLC)


Associate Member:  Casamer (MRRC) 
II. Approval of the Agenda.  
Parus moved to approve the Agenda, supported by Slivka. Motion carried. 

III. Approval of the Minutes.

Add Valade (Roseville) to Attendees for the Advisory Council and Shared Technology Committee Meeting 

minutes on January 14, 2010. 

Motion made by Roseville to approve the amended minutes of the January 14, 2010 meeting, supported by Harper.  

Motion carried. 

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business.

A. Automation

Shared Technology Committee scheduled an Evergreen Demo on February 18 at 10:00 am and a Skyriver Webinar on February 24 at 1:30 pm; both in the SLC Training Room.

Symphony Upgrade for a new version of elibrary is the night of February 24, Thursday night to Friday morning. Each library will be prompted to upgrade.  Say “Yes” to the upgrade. 

A Sirsi trainer came to the Suburban Library Cooperative office from February 1-4 to train the SLC staff and go over a complied list of questions sent by member libraries. Part of the System Managers meeting on Tuesday, February 9 included a review of the answered questions. 

B. Macomb County Library Patron and Bibliography Records
Sirsi gave SLC a discount due to the reduction of records, but the records are still in the system. SLC needs to remove all CMPL, MCL and TPL items from the automation system, due to the fact that our Sirsi discount was based on removing these items. The Shared Technology Committee is recommending that SLC to remove all MCL, TPL, and CMPL patron and bibliographic records from the automation system. 

Motion made by Smith to approve the Shared Technology Committee’s recommendation to remove all CMPL, MCL, and TPL patron and bibliographic records from the automation system due to the fact that our Sirsi discount was based on removing these items. The recommendation is to be forwarded to the SLC Board, seconded by Valade.  Motion carried. CMPL abstained.


The Standards and Policies Committee needs to create a new policy to cover the cost of wiping records for member libraries that leave the automation system.

Macomb County Library Patron and Bibliography Records (continued)


MRRC has 2,000 records that are staying on the system.  The International Language Collection from MCL needs to be cataloged and kept separate so the records are not deleted and we won’t have to pay to re-catalog the item.



Sirsi has given an approximate quote of $5,000 to remove all the records at one time.  The other option is to pay part-time staff $8.00 an hour to manually remove the records at 50 records an hour, which could take months. Should SLC pay Sirsi to have the records removed or pay part-time staff to manually remove the records?



Motion made by Conklin to give Chris Frezza authorization to pursue an accurate quote from Sirsi to remove ALL CMPL, MCL and TPL patron items and any records associated with those libraries at a cost not to exceed $,5000 and authorize Sirsi to remove the records after member libraries have been notified. The recommendation is to be forwarded to the SLC Board. If the quote is over $5,000, the quote will need to be discussed at the March Advisory Council and SLC Board meetings, seconded by Harper.  Motion carried.  CMPL abstained.
C. Cooperative Benefits Report  

The 2008/2009 Cooperative Benefits Report was included in the Advisory Council Packet.  The Inter Library Loan section is mainly OCLC and usage of OCLC is reduced over half from two years ago as the Macomb County Library was a large user of OCLC, but the cost per item is upwards to $30 versus $14 two years ago.
V. Announcements and Information.
A. MLA: Larry Neal
The Governor is supposed to release her budget today.  Senator Switalski is having a Town Hall Meeting on March 1st at the Sterling Heights Library regarding the state budget.
An email was sent to library and cooperative directors regarding MLA’s position on Renaissance Zone and Tax Captures. CMPL, MTC and WPL are the only libraries affected by Renaissance zones. MLA is supporting Cooperatives and state aid, but that message was not clear in the email. Larry Neal and Gretchen Couraud are attending the Cooperative Director’s meeting in March to better explain MLA’s position.

DSLRT is Friday, March 19th at the Roseville Public Library and Senator Switalski was extended an invitation to attend, but no response was received.  Council requested that Valade contact Switalski with a personal invitation to speak at DSLRT at 11:00 am.
MLA is meeting on March 12th to review the responses they received from their Strategic Plan Survey and to set MLA’s priorities.  The Committee will share the results at a variety of meetings and face-to-face discussions.

B. Directors Report
Strategic Plan meeting is on February 12 from 10 am – 3 pm at the Warren Public Library.  Woodford sent out emails for three Strategic Plan surveys; one for all staff, one for the SLC Board and one for the Planning Committee.  The survey needs to be complete by next week Friday, February 19.

The part-time library director position is not moving in any direction.  Turgeon and Woodford will contact Nancy Robertson next week to further discuss action needed to move forward.
Should the Suburban Library Cooperative newsletter be continued?  The Advisory Council felt that a newsletter is not a priority. Blakely stated that many patrons, staff and trustees do not understand why member libraries belong to a Cooperative and the services they receive. Council agreed that SLC should be more in the public eye rather than behind the scenes and discussed a joint press release with a generic statement “Your Library Services in Danger” describing Cooperative services that could be lost.  The article should be distributed throughout member libraries for use in their newsletter and on websites. Turgeon and Lusardi will start the article.  
VI. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


Thank you to Eastpointe Public Library for hosting the Advisory Council Meeting. 

ARM – Tax evaluation will probably go down 10 percent next year, but we have a nice cushion as we have saved 10 percent each year.  Only have 5-10 staff and are open fifty hours a week.
         CLL – Absent.

CHE – No Report.
CMPL – District libraries have budget issues too.  Neal is working on two budget plans for next year: Plan A is to take out $800,000 and Plan B is to take out $1.2 million.  Our millage rate is .89 mils, but debt service payments (approx $2 million) are untouchable.  
EPL – Have been anticipating budget cuts for some time now   Departments are willing to not get raises this year. Received another $15,000 in trust money this year.

FRA -
  City is taking a large chunk of our budget.  We could close on Saturdays and still maintain 40 hours per week, but this is not ideal for patrons.
HPW – No Report.
LEN – Last month our Board of Trustees approved a Wii system as a method to get patrons to come in and stay in the library. Would like the library to be that place patrons think to come to entertain them rather than just pick up items.  

LWM – Absent.

MPL – Absent.

MTC – Absent.
RAY – Absent.
ROG – Closing on February 24 for staff training to go over upgrades and proper patron card service.
RSV – Distributed the newsletter.  Recently, the City auditors, Plante Moran, met with department heads to review Roseville City finances.  Projections show that if the City continues as they are, the City will be headed for receivership by 2011.  The library may have to mirror City hours, but does not want to lose state certification.  The City administration does support the library, but the budget may be cut in half.
SCS – No Report.
SBL – An anonymous group sent a letter to the local paper stating that the Shelby Library is not open as much as the Romeo District Library and Clinton-Macomb Public Library because the director and staff do not want to work.  Conklin submitted a rebuttable explaining the difference between the libraries mentioned in the article and budget constraints.
SHL – Library Putt-Putt Golf was on Super Bowl Sunday and didn’t get as many people, but we had fun and it cost the library $1,300, but brought in $1,200 from sponsorship.  We held a drawing for  ten “free” friends memberships.
TPL – Absent. 
UPL – Absent.
WPL- For patrons that are not in the Cooperative can we charge to use the computer?  Yes, libraries charge to use the computer.  Parus will send guidelines that HPW uses. Henderstein appeared in front of the City Council to get on the May ballot, but was denied.  Tuesday night I requested funds from the General Fund to offset the budget while the millage is scheduled, but only received half of funds requested.
VII. Public Participation.

None.
VIII. Next meeting date.

The next meeting will be March11, 2010 at the Macomb Reference and Research Center at 9:30 a.m. 
IX. Adjournment 
Slivka moved to adjourn at 11:00 a.m., supported by Blakely.  Motion carried.
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